
 
August 3, 2023 
 
  
Kevin Biondo 
1241 La Crosse St 
La Crosse WI.   54601 
 
 
 Subject: New Project Manager and Sampling Update 

One Hour Cleaners La Crosse 
1241 La Crosse St, La Crosse, WI  

   DNR BRRTS Activity #: 02-32-279690 
 
Dear Mr. Biondo: 
 
This letter is to notify you that I am the new Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (DNR) project manager 
for the above-referenced site. Also, the DNR has reviewed the above site for potential risk of vapor intrusion to 
residents in the building and has determined there is a potential. However, the DNR has reached out to the 
Wisconsin Department of Health Services (DHS) and has received confirmation that the La Crosse County Health 
Department is willing to complete and cover the costs for indoor air sampling. This sampling would confirm if 
residents are being exposed to indoor air vapors.  
 
The DNR understands that historic correspondences were shared expressing vapors did not need to be assessed 
but as there is no formal letter or decision document to explain this reasoning the DNR feels it is necessary to be 
cautious and confirm if a vapor pathway is putting residents at risk. 
 
 Please contact the La Crosse Health Department to schedule indoor air vapor sampling.  
  
 Lindsay Neitzel 
 La Crosse Health Department 
 300 4th Street N 2nd Floor 
 La Crosse, WI 54601 
 
If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact me. Thank you for your attention to this matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Candace Sykora 
Hydrogeologist 
Remediation & Redevelopment Program 
890 Spruce Street 
Baldwin, WI 54002 
 
 
 

 
 

Tony Evers, Governor 
Adam N. Payne, Secretary 

 Telephone 608-266-2621 
Toll Free 1-888-936-7463 

TTY Access via relay - 711 
 

State of Wisconsin 
DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 
101 S. Webster Street 
Box 7921 
Madison WI  53707-7921 
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Cc: Lindsay Neitzel, La Crosse County Health Department 
 lneitzel@lacrossecounty.org  
 
 Nathan Kloczko, Wisconsin Department of Health 
 Nathan.kloczko@dhs.wisconsin.gov  
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